Early Years Newsletter – December 2018
Five, Four, Three, Two, One – count-down to Mathematical Development
Mathematics in the early years is very practical and is about ‘laying the foundations’ for later learning through deepening your child’s understanding of numbers, the language of mathematics (more, enough, less, take away etc) and problem solving.
Learning at home is vital to support the time your children spend in the nursery, but you don’t have to spend lots of time or money; just a bit of imagination and a willingness to give your child a good start.
On Tapestry we have provided you with some practical activities you can do at home to support your child’s development through everyday activities, and here are some more that will help then begin to use the language of mathematics in every-day situations:
MATHS IS EVERYWHERE, EVEN IN THE HOUSE: Numbers are everywhere – how many numbers can you spot in your house?
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When you go for a walk, look for more numbers. In the road signs, on buses, in the shops, on packages, door numbers and bus time-tables. Count as you go up the stairs or down them – for younger children try just doing 1, 2, 3 then move on to 5 as your child becomes more competent. 
As you decorate the Christmas tree, count the baubles and talk about how big, the biggest, the smallest and the colours. You could even put out some cake tins and sort them into sizes, colours, shapes etc before you put them on the treee – a fantastic Maths activity!
[bookmark: _GoBack]Think about shapes: round or circles for buttons; squares or rectangles for coasters and table mats at dinner time; Rectangular TV screen and rugs.	   	  
In the Kitchen:  children love to cook and help at home too. Follow recipes together, look for the numbers in the ingredients list. Make mince pies or biscuits for the festive season together. 
Count the eggs, the number of spoonful’s or number of cups of flour or sugar. Keep a tally of how many you put in and then count your tally marks to check that you did it right. Weigh ingredients on the scales and look for the numbers on the dial or on the digital readout. This all helps with mathematical skills.
Let your child weigh all kinds of things – apples for snack, their favourite toys – anything really. Use the language of mathematics when you talk about weight – which is the heaviest? Which is the lightest? How do you know?  
Counting socks and matching pairs is great for younger children as it helps them to learn about patterns, differences and similarities, sizes and colours. Let your little one help you match up the socks when you are emptying the washing machine or tumble dryer, talk about who’s socks they are. How do you know? Are they too big/little for me? 
Remember, have fun and enjoy yourselves – one, two, three – Go!
Pre-school Reminders:
1. We are busy getting ready for Christmas and the children will be making all sorts of Christmas treats to bring home. However, please be aware that we don’t do a list of children to make sure everyone does a card or a decoration etc. Instead, we are guided by children’s interests on the day. So if your child doesn’t bring a decoration or a calendar or whatever, please don’t be upset. It simply means they were too busy doing something else on that day. 
2. As you will by now be aware, this is the season for sickness in pre-school! Children are choosing to be indoors more, so bugs are growing at a rate of knots. Chicken pox has been doing the rounds and now we are seeing lots of coughs and sneezes in the classroom. Please be mindful that we don’t get colds from being cold; the cold bug is a virus and we catch viruses from each other and bugs in the environment. Forest school and outdoor play are good ways to combat viruses as they can’t grow in the cold air. Please provide your child with good warm clothing and suitable foot-ware to allow them to be outdoors and keep warm and dry.
3. If your child has chicken-pox, you should follow the advice on https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/ and not bring your child back to nursery until 5 days after the first spot has appeared or all spots have scabbed over. Please be mindful though, that chicken pox is a nasty virus and your child may have no active blisters, but still be feeling quite poorly and very tired if they’ve missed out on sleep over the previous week. They may need to stay at home for longer than the recommended 5 days. Although we do all we can to support busy parents, we also have duty to protect other children, so please don’t bring your child into nursery if they aren’t well. A poorly child needs to be at home as we simply can’t provide the love and care that they need at these times and we don’t want to spread infections, as this impacts on other families too. 
4. Please make sure your child has suitable clothing for Forest School, especially this coming term, which is the coldest of the year. Layers work best and make sure they have wellies and waterproof coats/trousers with lots of padding to keep out the cold when they’re standing around, playing in the mud kitchen or doing some of the activities that are less physical.
5. Homework for you over the Christmas break! Please, please think about labelling your child’s clothing to help us and your child. Coats are a particular problem as the children tend to dump them on the floor and knock other’s off their pegs. We find it really hard to help them if we don’t know which clothing belongs on which peg or in which bag.
6. Dinners: for the most part the new system for ordering lunches is working well. However, we still have some parents/carers who forget to order lunches in the morning. Please be aware that if you forget, your child will be given a jam or curd sandwich, some fruit and a yoghurt for lunch but we WILL NOT be able to order a late lunch at the kitchen as a matter of course, unless we speak to you first.
7. Changes to play partners: we have managed to successfully recruit two new members of staff who will be joining us very soon. Emma Torfinn, is another art specialist and will work two days a week, alongside Suzy as the Assistant Atelierista (art-teacher). She will also partner with Suzy in looking after play-mates. Emma Long will work three days a week and is a qualified EY practitioner. She will partner with Vanessa to look after play-mates, including new children starting in January. Sharron and Trudi, and Caroline and Beth will work together to support their play-mates. 
8. Children will begin having lunches, with their play-partner in school from next term. This is part of what we do to help children to make smooth a transition into school in September. All children, including those who bring packed lunches will benefit from this as it helps them to get to know teachers and the school building.
9. Term Dates: we break up from nursery on Friday 21st December, after a visit from Father Christmas, and return on Jan 7th 2019. Half term is from 18th – 22nd February 2019
Finally, we wish you all a very Happy Christmas with your friends and family and a Happy New Year
Best wishes and Season’s Greetings to you all from,   Caroline, Vanessa and the team
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